
    

February 4, 2025 
 
Re: LD 51 An Act to Increase Oversight of Fatalities of and Serious Injuries to Adults 
Subject to Public Guardianship 
 
Senator Ingwersen, Representative Meyer, and members of the Health and Human 
Services Committee, my name is Cullen Ryan, and I am the Executive Director of 
Community Housing of Maine or CHOM.  I am also the parent of a 28-year-old son with 
Intellectual/Developmental Disabilities (ID/DD).  I serve as Chair of the Maine Coalition 
for Housing and Quality Services, a coalition of some 4000 people, consisting primarily of 
parents, that focuses on housing and quality services for people with ID/DD.  I also serve 
as chair of the Maine Developmental Services Oversight and Advisory Board (MDSOAB).    
 
I am testifying in support of LD 51, An Act to Increase Oversight of Fatalities of and 
Serious Injuries to Adults Subject to Public Guardianship. Under current law, the Aging 
and Disability Mortality Review Panel reviews deaths of and serious injuries to adults 
receiving services in home-based and community-based services programs, including 
participants in those programs who are subject to public guardianship. This bill expands 
the charge of the panel to review all deaths of and serious injuries to adults subject to 
public guardianship, whether or not they are enrolled in homebased and community-based 
services programs. It also amends the membership of the panel. 
 
The original establishment of the Mortality Review Panel was wise and timely.  The 
Mortality Review Panel plays a critical role by reviewing deaths and identifying systemic 
changes which might have made a difference for the people who unfortunately passed in 
order to help prevent future instances or serious injury or death.  I am pleased to see that 
Governor Mills is invested in enhancing and expanding this essential panel through this 
legislation. 
 
This bill includes important improvements to the Mortality Review Panel, including 
expanding the population scope to include adults under Public Guardianship.  This bill 
would also add to the existing panel, proposing a statutory change to include a medical 
provider, a representative from Adult Protective Services, and a person with lived 
experience.  All of these additions would serve to improve the effectiveness of the 
Mortality Review Panel. 
 
Please pass LD 51 so that Maine’s Mortality Review Panel can be best poised to review 
and identify instances of serious injury or death so that Maine is better equipped to prevent 
them in the future.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
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